
 

Annex 

 

The Working Group for Enhancing Personalised Point-to-Point 

Transport Services  

under the Transport Advisory Committee 

 

The Transport Advisory Committee (TAC) established the Working Group 

for Enhancing Personalised Point-to-Point Transport Services in July 2024 

for a term of office of two years. The terms of reference are as follows: 

 

(1) to explore the strategic direction for enhancing personalised point-to-

point transport services to allow taxis (including fleet taxis and non-

fleet taxis) as well as licensed and compliant vehicles to complement 

each other’s strengths in the provision of the services concerned, with 

a view to coping with the public’s demand for the services concerned, 

and facilitating the healthy and sustainable development of the 

services concerned in the long run; 

 

(2) to explore ways to regulate online car hailing platforms; 

 

(3) to advise on the Transport Department’s study on the demand and 

supply of personalised point-to-point transport services, including the 

passenger demand and changes, as well as the assessment of the types 

and number of vehicles which may provide compliant services through 

online car hailing platforms in the future;  

 

(4) subject to the findings of the above three studies, to explore the 

applicable regulatory arrangements, including ways to enhance the 

existing regulatory arrangements for hire car permits; and 

 

(5) to submit report to TAC in due course, and report to the Government 

after discussion and agreement by TAC. 

 

 

  



 

Members of the Working Group include: 

 

Chairman 

 Prof. Cheung Yan-leung, Stephen 

 

Members  

 Yu Wai-yip, Ricky 

 Chan Shan-shan, Cally 

 Dr. Cheng Shing-fung 

 Representative of the Insurance Authority*  

 Representative of the Tourism Commission*  

 Representative of the Transport and Logistics Bureau 

 Representative of the Transport Department 

 

* Attendance on a need basis 

 

 

 


